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	Subject: 
	Re: French Immersion inquiry - Appeal 

	From: 
	S W (proudmom8888@yahoo.ca) 

	To: 
	Hugh.Gloster@sd23.bc.ca; 

	Date: 
	Tuesday December 17, 2013  10:45:00 PM 


Hello Hugh, We acknowledge the acknowledgement... Would you kindly let us know when we should expect to receive substantive responses to our inquiries?

Thank you (in advance)

Susan

On Thursday, December 12, 2013 12:56:01 PM, Hugh Gloster <Hugh.Gloster@sd23.bc.ca> wrote:
Hello Susan,

I am writing to acknowledge receipt of your email.  I will schedule a meeting with Mr. Rever as soon as our calendars permit to review this case, and will attempt to provide you with a response next week.

Sincerely,  

 

Hugh Gloster

Superintendent of Schools

School District No. 23 (Central Okanagan)

(250) 860-8888

 

This transmission (including any attachments) may contain confidential information, privileged material (including material protected by the FOI act or other applicable privileges), or constitute non-public information. Any use of this information by anyone other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately reply to the sender and delete this information from your system. Use, dissemination, distribution, or reproduction of this transmission by unintended recipients is not authorized and may be unlawful.
 

From: S W [mailto:proudmom8888@yahoo.ca] 
Sent: Wednesday, December 11, 2013 4:56 PM
To: Hugh Gloster
Subject: Fw: French Immersion inquiry - Appeal
 

 
Hello Mr Gloster, 
 
We would like to appeal this decision of Mr. Rever to refuse to provide us with the information we have requested. Our child has received medical advice from specialist physicians regarding exposure to wireless communication devices. We have asked some fairly straightforward questions about the number and location of routers in certain schools, and have asked for certain clarifications on earlier information provided by Mr. Rever. To date we have received no substantive response to these inquiries.  
 
We understand that Mr. Rever is responsible for technology within the school division.  As such, his responsibility does not include OH&S and he does not appear to be the right person to make decisions about the safety of the school environment for our child.  Nor, unless he is a specialist physician himself who is treating our child, is he able to override or dismiss our child's medical recommendations.  
 
We wish to receive substantive responses to the inquiries we made with Mr. Rever (which appear below).  We would request that these responses be provided by the middle of next week (December 17). Kindly ensure that this occurs, so that we have the information necessary to determine our next steps (including seeking accommodation) to assure an environment for our daughter which is safe and complies with her doctor's orders.  
 
Regards,
Susan
 
On Wednesday, December 11, 2013 5:52:30 PM, S W <proudmom8888@yahoo.ca> wrote:

Jon, Our daughter's medical specialists understand her condition and the impact of wireless communication devices on her health. 
 
We look forward to working together with thew school board to address these concerns. 

In order to allow us to determine our next steps, we would ask that substantive responses be provided to our questions, by the middle of next week (Dec 17). We don't believe we have asked for any information that should not be already readily at hand for the school board. 
 
Please also at that time provide us with contact information for those individuals at the bodies you have identified who van give you direction & advice on providing a  safe environment for our daughter, in compliance with her doctor's orders.

We will look forward to receiving substantive responses as promptly as is possible, and we hope by Dec 17.

Regards, 

Susan
 
On Wednesday, December 11, 2013 2:36:46 PM, Jon Rever <Jon.Rever@sd23.bc.ca> wrote:
Hi Susan

 

Apologies for the delayed response and thank you for your patience.  I have recently heard back from my technical team regarding the wireless configuration in our schools. I have re-confirmed that all of our schools are safe places for learning and that our school district meets or exceeds all safety regulations required by local, provincial and federal health authorities including other regulatory bodies such as Work Safe BC and the Ministry of Education.

 

As a result of our investigation, I am not recommending that we make any changes to the WiFi services in our schools. In the event that we receive different direction or advice from a health authority, the Ministry of Education or our Board of Education with respect to WiFi services in our schools, we will respond accordingly.

 

At this point, I feel that I have taken the necessary actions to provide you with all of the information that you require to make an informed decision with respect to enrolling your daughter in a school in our district. 

 

Regards,
 
Jon.
____________________________________
Jon Rever
Director of Instruction K – 12
School District 23 (Central Okanagan)
250-470-3288
Jon.Rever@sd23.bc.ca
 

From: S W [mailto:proudmom8888@yahoo.ca] 
Sent: Tuesday, December 10, 2013 11:42 AM
To: Jon Rever
Subject: Re: French Immersion inquiry
 

hello Jon, we'll look forward to hearing from you shortly... we hope, by some time tomorrow.

Regards,
Susan
 
 
On Wednesday, December 4, 2013 11:06:59 AM, S W <proudmom8888@yahoo.ca> wrote:
Jon, would you be able to please get back to us by the middle of next week (Dec 11)? We may be making some changes to our children's schooling as of Jan and need some time before the holidays to do that.  We wouldn't think we have asked anything that isn't already quite readily available information to the school board. Some of our questions were really just seeking clarification on your earlier message. So we would think that 2 weeks should allow plenty of time for a response.

Thanks (in advance) for your timely assistance,

Susan
 
 
On Thursday, November 28, 2013 3:53:07 PM, Jon Rever <Jon.Rever@sd23.bc.ca> wrote:
Hi Susan,

 

Thank you for your reply and additional questions. I am forwarding your email to my technical team for a thorough response. This may take a few weeks as we will need some time to collect the data you are requesting. 

 

I will be in touch with you once I have the answers to your questions. 

 

Sincerely

 

Jon Rever

Sent from my iPhone


On Nov 28, 2013, at 2:17 PM, "S W" <proudmom8888@yahoo.ca> wrote:

 
Hello Jon,  Thank you very much for the information provided previously, and being willing to answer further questions. We have further questions regarding the information provided previously on wifi in French immersion schools in Kelowna.  We ask these questions as parents of young school age children with health concerns about exposure to wireless communications devices. Our daughter’s medical specialists have advised that she should limit her exposure to wifi routers and other wireless communication devices.
 
Limiting use of wireless devices does not of course mean removing access to the internet. Rather, it means using cabled connections and airplane mode wherever and whenever possible, to reduce radiation exposure to children and teachers.
 
Would you please confirm whether the number of routers and access points in the table in the email below remains accurate at this time (and if not, what numbers are accurate presently). 
 
Also, would you please expand further on the locations at Dorothea Walker, including which classrooms and other locations have routers and access points.  We assume from the table below that only some classrooms have them, and that none exist in the library, office or gym... would you kindly confirm if this is correct (or if not, clarify)?  You mention that exposure levels are regularly monitored.   What is the maximum power density that has been measured this year at Dorothea Walker, and how often is that level occurring?  
 
You mentioned that the routers and APs emit "less than 100 milliwatts". How much below 100 milliwatts is emitted... in other words, can you please clarify the level emitted, or whether it is quite close to 100 milliwatts or not (as opposed to the maximum level, which may possibly far exceed actual emissions)?  If the routers are “100 milliwatt” routers, that suggests to us that they are industrial strength (as compared to the 35 milliwatt routers that are available for purchase at places like staples for use in homes).
 
Enclosed is a summary of some (and by no means all) of the studies relating to RF microwave radiation. We are not currently aware of the level of power density in the school from the routers, but if industrial strength routers are being used, the exposures may be quite high. 100 milliwatts/m2 is equivalent to 100,000 microwatts/m2, and 10 microwatts/ cm2.    The first three pages (plus the top of the 4th page) show studies that looked at levels at or below 10 microwatts/cm2.  The findings at these levels of exposure include (and are not restricted to) impacts on motor function, memory and attention of school children, retarded learning in children, a two-fold increase in leukemia in children, and a decreased survival in children with leukemia, DNA damage, immune system and nervous system problems.  As you may be aware, the evidence of harmful effects of this type of radiation, particularly on children, is mounting, and will continue to do so. There are literally thousands of studies showing harmful effects.  
 
We assume you are aware that in May, 2012, a province wide B.C. parents’ group passed two resolutions: 1) for school districts to have one school at each education level that is free of wireless connections, cordless phones and cellular phones; 2) for school boards to stop installing wireless networks in schools where other technology is available. What is S.D. 23 doing to honour this resolution, and the concerns of parents underlying it?
 
The email below refers to "Safety Code 6", which was of course was developed to apply to an average sized male army recruit (201 lbs and 6’1” tall), and specifically states that it applies to federal sites only... in other words, it does not apply to schools, nor was it ever intended to. It does not contemplate exposure levels for children or pregnant women (such as teachers). As you may or may not be aware, the American Pediatric Association has written several public letters recently, urging that levels be assessed for children specifically (as none currently exist in North America) at much lower than current levels applicable in federal sites to adults.  A copy of one of these letters can be found at:  http://apps.fcc.gov/ecfs/document/view?id=7520941318   As you may be aware, schools have their own independent duty to assure the safety of their staff and students (independent of "safety code 6"., which doesn't even apply to schools, pregnant teachers or students). 
 
Your message indicates that the exposures in the schools are "1000 times LOWER than the maximum exposure limit stated in... Safety Code 6."  We assume you are aware that (over and above the fact that Safety Code 6 does not apply to schools, and thus can not be relied upon by them), scientists and physicians (such as the Pediatrics society) have widely criticized Safety Code 6 for being ineffective and not at all protective of children. It is 100 times less protective than Switzerland, China, Russia, India and many other countries, and 1000 times less protective than several European countries.
 
Not all home or work environments are infused with this radiation... for example, our home is completely free of it, which we confirm through a professional meter that we have to measure exposure levels.  
 
Thank you (in advance) for your assistance. We will look forward to hearing from you shortly.
 
Susan

From: Jon Rever 
Sent: Wednesday, June 19, 2013 9:53 AM
To: Clara Sulz; S W
Cc: Dave Norrish; Linda Paziuk; Leeann Yapps; Russ Bischoff
Subject: RE: French Immersion inquiry
Hi Susan,

All of the WiFi radios (Access Points) in our schools are far below exposure limits  identified in Health Canada’s Safety Code 6 Limits of Human Exposure to Radiofrequency Electromagnetic Energy in the Frequency Range from 3 kHz to 300 GHz (Attached to this Email). The transmission power settings of all of the Access Points are monitored, adjusted and emit less than 100 milliWatts of radio energy at the source. The energy level of the radio waves emitted from our WiFi radios is over 1000 times LOWER than the maximum exposure limit stated in Health Canada’s Safety Code 6. 

To add context to this information, many devices in our homes, our environment and places of business create much higher levels of radio frequency energy. RF energy is produced by many man-made sources including cellular (mobile) phones, cordless phones and base stations, television and radio broadcasting facilities, radar, medical equipment, microwave ovens, RF induction heaters as well as a diverse assortment of other electronic devices within our living and working environments.

To answer your question specifically, the following table provides you with the number of access points and their locations in each French Immersion school:

	School
	Number of Access Points
	General Location

	Belgo
	5
	Pod hallways

	Glenmore
	12
	Classrooms and portables

	George Pringle
	14
	Classrooms and portables

	Peter Greer
	8
	Classroom and portables

	Dorothea Walker
	10
	Classroom and portables


The number of access points is determined by the size and shape of the building and the type of building materials.

If you have further questions regarding this topic, please do not hesitate to contact my office.

Regards,
Jon.____________________________________
Jon Rever
Director of Instruction K – 12
School District 23 (Central Okanagan)
250-470-3288
Jon.Rever@sd23.bc.ca
{NOTE: attached to this original email from Rever was the full electronic text of Safety Code 6!}
